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CRESTVIEW, FL   32536

850-682-1258 OR 850-682-3413 ~ FAX 850-398-6643

                                                                                                                              

 March 29, 2021
MEMORANDUM TO: ALL MEMBERS

SUBJECT: Notification of the Election for the Board of Directors.
This year the Election and Voting procedures will be conducted different than before. The Okaloosa County Supervisor of Elections will provide voting booths and poll worker(s), at the Auburn Water System office, on May 3 and 4, 2021 from 8:00am to 6:00pm to allow the members to come in and vote. The poll workers will verify the eligibility of each member who votes with a valid government issued picture id. There shall be only one vote per membership regardless of the number of service connections they hold. Ballots will be tabulated by the Okaloosa Co. Supervisor of Elections. 

Absentee ballots may be requested for those who are not able or choose not to come into the office to vote. To request an absentee ballot, you may call our office, come in person, or email cs@auburnwatersystem.com . Staff will require the member to verify proper identification including last four of social security, account number, and date of birth before a ballot will be mailed out. Members voting via absentee ballots shall have until 6:00pm on May 4, 2021 to make delivery of the ballot for counting which delivery may be by mail or hand delivery to our office. Any ballots received after 6:00pm on May 4, 2021 shall not be counted. Do not mail ballots in the envelopes with the water bills, as they will not be counted. Do not use ballot envelopes to mail your water bill as they will be addressed to the Supervisor of Elections and will make the bill late.
Resumes and a sample ballot are included for the candidates who are running for the four (4) open positions. The candidates include four incumbents and one new candidate. The new officers will resume office on July 1, 2021 at the regular Board meeting.

Please find below the biographical information provided by the candidates in the exact wording of their resumes.

Kapotsy, Michael G. (Incumbent)
I was born and raised in the panhandle of Florida. I'm a graduate of the University of Florida and am

actively involved in the communities in which I live and work. I am married with 2 children. I have

served on the Auburn Water Board nearly nine years now and it has been both an honor and privilege. I

would love to continue serving on the Board of Directors for a utility by which I am well-served to ensure
the system remains well managed and maintained and that the members’ resources are being managed.
wisely. EDUCATION: High School Diploma, Pensacola High School, May 1993 

Bachelor of Science in Electrical Engineering, University of Florida, May 1999 

Master of Engineering, University of Florida, May 2002 Management Internship Program, University of Wisconsin-Madison School of Business-NRECA, Feb. 2014 

WORK HISTORY: Director of Engineering & Operations-Eglin AFB, CHELCO 2006-Present 

Enterprise Auditor, Boeing World Headquarters, 8/2004-4/2006 

Air Vehicle Design Engineer, Boeing, 1/2000-8/2004 

Electrical Engineer, Raytheon, 5/1999-1/2000 

CAPABILITIES:  Competent Licensed Professional Engineer in the Electrical Power Discipline, State of Florida 

• Responsible for managing the Electric Utilities Privatization for Eglin AFB, CHELCO 

• Member of the Strategy Team and experienced in Strategic Planning for the organization 

• Excellent written and oral communication skills • Excellent analytical skills with experience in the evaluation of effectiveness of internal controls within an organization. • Managing system growth and load forecasting 

• Avid woodworker ACHIEVEMENTS: • Honorary Commander, 96th Civil Engineering Group, Eglin Air Force Base 1/2013-7/2014 • Professional Engineering License, State of Florida June 2012-Current • Eagle Scout, May 1989. 

Kearley, Joseph M. (Incumbent)

I have lived in the Auburn area since moving from Andalusia in 1953. Nelda and I were among the original members of the Auburn Water System and have been part of the community all our lives. Our two daughters were raised, educated, and still live in the Crestview/Auburn area with their families. Nelda and I both retired from the local telephone industry having worked in the area our entire careers. I started as a lineman and retired as manager having served as local outside plant manager for several years. I have enjoyed my past on the Auburn Water System Board and have used this experience to help make our water system the best in the state. I’m very proud of my past with the system and would consider it a privilege to serve as a board member for another term to see some of the ongoing projects finished. The system has become one of the best in the state because of the employees and members looking to the future. “Water” is our most precious resource. As previous stated, I would greatly appreciate the opportunity to serve as a board member in your water system for the next term.

Smith, Brenda (Incumbent)

I am Brenda Smith, and it has been a great pleasure to serve you as an Auburn Water System Board Director for the past 15 years. It is time again to reelect your directors and I seek your vote of confidence to continue in this capacity. As a member of the board, Auburn Water has implemented many policies to ensure that your water system is secure in delivering clean water, is system ready for growth and is fiscally sound. It is my goal to support and continue this path. My experience has been in program/project management, training, contract management, and leadership. I hold a Master’s in public administration, Bachelor’s in Business Administration, certificates from the Florida redevelopment Professional (FRA-RP), Terrorism Awareness for Emergency Preparedness FEMA AWR-135 & FEMA AWR-136 Promoting and Essentials of Community Cybersecurity Certificates, AWWA Utility Risk & Resilience Certificate, and OSHA10 certification.

Wood, Dwain R. (Incumbent)

Married to Iva Lundy-brown, five children, nine grandchildren, one great grandson. Education: Various schools when working as a Resource Advisor, United States Air Force, B.A. Degree Bellevue University, Bellevue Nebraska.

Work History: United States Air Force, 22 years, Medical Electronics Firm, Omaha NE 4 years, Raytheon Military Electronics, 8 years, Civil Service Offutt AFB NE/Eglin AFB FL, 18 years. Auburn Water Board of Directors, 19 years. Capabilities: Managing Resources and Personnel, using mature judgement in the decision-making process. Determining policy and procedures at Auburn Water Systems. My achievements: Supervised personnel and protected resources for the Air Force, was selected for Human Reliability Program. Auburn Water System Board of Directors from 2002 to present. I wish to serve on the AWS Board because I feel I can contribute my skills and energy to promote our high standards and serve customers of AWS with pride and professionalism.
Marshall, Darren R. (New Candidate)

I have been part of the Crestview Community since 2003 and a customer of Auburn Water since April 2004. As a member of the United States Air Force for 20 years, I served as a supervisor, leader, mentor, and aircraft mechanic, achieving the rank of Senior Master Sergeant (E-8) before retiring in 2008. Upon retirement, my wife, Barbara, and I made the decision to make Crestview our permanent home as it provided a safe and friendly environment to raise our three children. For the last eleven years I have been employed with the US Government, currently as an Engineering and Manufacturing Supervisor, tasked with ensuring contractual compliance to government regulations. My position qualifies me to oversee local government contractor sites, review contracts for accuracy of technical information, provide advice to numerous program offices, support negotiations that can provide financial value for the government through technical reviews, and also to lead a team of eleven personnel to include two engineers, and three program integrators and six industrial specialist that also provide these services. As a citizen of Crestview area, I volunteered to coach local youth sports teams including basketball, soccer, and baseball. I am an active member of my church performing maintenance, landscaping, and leading functions for the congregation. Investing in my education, I attained a Bachelor's degree in Professional Aeronautics with minors in Management and Safety and I recently received my Master's degree in Project Management. I am compelled to apply for the open position within the Auburn Water Board of Directors because I believe in the positive difference that community involvement can make and feel that I can use my education and leadership skills gained through my experience in government service to assist in improving an already successful company. My goal for Auburn Water would be that it continues in its commitment to provide outstanding services to the community, strive to maintain a content workforce and look for innovative ways to enhance services to the community.
Thank you,

Auburn Water System, Inc.
